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Message from Mrs Larkin 
As we head into Week 7, the remaining 4 weeks of term will be an important time for students to further 
expand and consolidate their learning, with staff focusing on the explicit teaching of literacy and numeracy.   
 
Our annual Book Week Parade and Grandparents Day is always a favourite on the school calendar. It was so 
wonderful to see the Paddo Sing Group entertain the crowd at their first public performance.  It was a 
fantastic turn out with over 230 parents, grandparents and carers taking time out of their busy schedules to 
celebrate grandparents and the love of reading with us.  Thank you to our families that took the time to write 
emails, make phones or pop into the office to let me know how grateful they were to be part of such a lovely 
day.  We have been overwhelmed with their appreciation and positivity.   
 
At Paddo we are so fortunate to have many wonderful experiences offered to our students which they 
benefit greatly from, and this would not be possible without the commitment from the staff, I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank you to all of them.   
 
Today marks the conclusion of the PSSA Winter season. Throughout this season, our students have not only 
exhibited their skills on the field but also embraced invaluable lessons of teamwork, perseverance, and 
sportsmanship. The organisation of sport is a huge task, and I would like to thank Mr Shepherd, Miss Baker, 
Miss Ono and Mr Kardasis for facilitating the training sessions and supporting the students each week at 
their games.    Our senior netball team didn’t win the grand final today, but had a very close game with 
Vaucluse, we are proud of them.  
 
This also means morning training sessions for have ceased for soccer and netball.   
 
Sydney Coastal PSSA Zone Athletics Carnival  
We are excited to share the fantastic news from the Sydney Coastal PSSA Zone Athletics Carnival, where our 
school proudly had twenty-one talented students participating in a wide range of events. It was a day filled 
with fierce competition, determination, and incredible achievements.  
 
Our students showcased their athleticism, sportsmanship, and dedication in various track and field events, 
and we couldn't be prouder of their performance. The Sydney Coastal PSSA Zone Athletics Carnival 
provided a platform for our young athletes to shine and demonstrate their skills on the track and on the field.  
 
A special congratulations goes to Luke S (4/5B), who came second overall in the 200m and to Miley (4/5B) 
for placing third in Long Jump.   Their outstanding performance earned them a well-deserved spot at the 
Sydney East Regional Athletics Carnival.  We wish them very best of luck for this carnival on Wednesday 18 
September.   
 

 



I am very much looking forward to Illuminate Paddo and Art Show on Thursday 12 September, let’s hope the 
weather stays kind to us.   
 

 
 
Check In Assessment 
Our Years 3-6 students have completed the Check-in assessment testing this week. The Check-in 
assessment is an annual online assessment for students in Years 3-9 across NSW Public Schools.  Students 
completed a reading and numeracy test, Year 6 complete a writing test. The Check-in assessment results 
will be used to support the identification of students’ performance in literacy and numeracy and to inform 
our next steps when supporting each student.   
 
Leaving PPS at the end of 2024?  
As you are aware significant organisation and preparation occurs to make the transition to the following 
school year a positive and smooth experience for families and the school.  If you have alternative plans for 
your child (excluding Year 6 moving to high school) in 2025 please let us know by emailing the school at 
paddington-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
This will assist the school in making plans for class structures and staffing in 2025. 

 
Warmer weather uniform 
As the weather has become warmer, students can move into their summer uniform if they would like to.   
All Students are expected to wear summer uniform from the beginning of Term 4.   
 
Wonder Cards 
We would prefer that Wonder Cards stay at home. 
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Attendance 
Regular attendance at school helps students to 
 • develop a sense of belonging.  
• develop and maintain friendships with other children.  
• be more engaged at school.  
• progress with their learning  
 
Improving student attendance is a key focus of the 
Department of Education and schools have been asked 
to raise parent awareness about the importance of 
regular attendance at school.  Parents or carers of 
children of compulsory school age are responsible for 
ensuring their child attends school every day. When 
your child attends school every day, learning becomes 
easier  
 
Student attendance is reviewed and discussed regularly 
in our Learning Support Team meetings. Students 
whose attendance is less than 85% throughout the term 
are flagged and parents are informed so that we can 
work together to improve the student’s attendance and 
satisfy attendance requirements.   
 
A key focus this term has been on addressing 
unexplained absences. It is very important that we are 
notified when a student is absent and an explanation for 
the absence is given. Please use the School Bytes 
Parent portal to register an absence if your child is 
absent from school. 
 
 
Messages from the office 
 
Uniform Shop  
School Bags are currently out of stock, they are due to arrive mid-October. 
 
Uniform shop is open each Thursday morning from 8.45am – 9.15am.  If you can’t make it to the shop, 
please send an order via email and we will send home with your child.  
 
2025 Kindergarten Enrolments 
We are currently accepting enrolments for Kindergarten 2025.  If you have a child or know of a child 
commencing school in 2025, now is the time to enrol.  Families that have enrolled have received their 
invitations to attend the Kindergarten Familiarisation Program during Term 4.      
 
All enrolments are now online please using this link to enrol your child: PPS Enrolment 
 
School Fees 
School Fees for Term 3 and 4 will be charged to student accounts in Week 10 of Term 3, these are to be paid 
by Thursday 31 October 2024.  
 
This week statement of accounts were sent to all families for outstanding Term 1 and Term 2 fees, please 
pay these fees promptly. If you are experiencing financial hardships please contact Alison to discuss 
options.   
 

https://ehub.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/schoolenrolment/?schoolCode=7432


 
 
Calendar dates for 2024 
 

 
 

Thursday 12 September Illuminate Paddo and Art Show  

Friday 13 September Sport Photos  

Monday 16 September to 
Wednesday 18 September  Year 5 & 6 Camp - Canberra  

Thursday 26 September Year 1 & 2 Excursion to Opera House  

Thursday 26 September Year 4 & 5 Leadership Program  

Friday 27 September Last day for Term 3  

Monday 14 October First day for Term 4 – Staff and Students 

Friday 18 October PSSA Summer Sport commences 

Wednesday 20 November Kindergarten 2025 Parent Information Session & Playdate  

Wednesday 27 November Big Day at School for Kindergarten 2025 students  

Friday 6 December Last day for Summer PSSA  

Thursday 12 December Recognition Day at Paddington Town Hall  
(9.45am – 11am please note this time may be subject to change)  

Wednesday 18 December  Last day of 2024 for Students and Staff 



 

 
 



 
 
 
 



 



 



 



 
 
 



 
 
 
 


